
 

  

 

St. Mary’s School 
 

Newsletter  
Term 4, Issue 8 

Thursday December 5th, 2019  

TERM DATES 

December 
Saturday, 7th 

Newshounds Awards - 
Castlemaine Library 

 
Tuesday, 17th 

Final Day of Classes  
 
Family Picnic - 1:00pm 

Tuesday, 10th 
Whole School Transition 
Morning - 9:00am-11:00am 

 
Wednesday, 18th 
Thursday, 19th 

Student Numeracy Testing 
by appointment times - 
Now open for bookings 

Tuesday, 10th 
CSC, SHC & CMC Orientation 
Day - 9:00am - 3:00pm 

 

Friday, 20th 
Staff Meeting -  
EOY for Staff 

Thursday, 12th 
Senior Citizens 
Afternoon Tea and Concert 
- 12:00 noon 

 

Wednesday, 25th 
Community Christmas 
Luncheon - St. Mary’s Hall 
12:00 - 2:00pm 

Class Relocation Day - 
Volunteers Required  
 
Year 6 Day Out 
 
Whole School Graduation 
Mass - 6:00pm-7:30pm 

 
January 
Wednesday, 29th 
& Thursday, 30th 

Literacy Testing 
by appointment times - 
Now open for bookings 

Monday, 16th  
 

Friday, 31st School resumes for 2020 

Phone:  5472 2270 
Fax:   5470 5042 
Email:   principal@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au 
Facebook:  St. Mary’s Primary School Welcomes You 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We acknowledge and respect the past and present  Elders, the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander 
people and custodians of this land the Dja Dja Wurrung people. Thank you for protecting and  
preserving our land Australia in the past, for sharing it now and educating us for the future. 
We pay our respects to the Elders of the past, present and future and acknowledge their spiritual 
connection to Country.   



 

  

 

First Sunday of Advent 
 
Jesus, you are light even in the darkest places. 
Help us to trust in you when we are lost or lonely. 
Shine hope into our hearts we pray.  
Amen.  
 
 

 
 

Dear families and friends,  
 

Last Sunday marked the beginning of Advent. The Church calendar begins with the Advent season, 
the four weeks leading up to Christmas. The word ‘Advent’ means coming. Amongst the busyness of 
this time of year may we find time to reflect and nourish our spirit in relationship with each other and 
in giving of ourselves for the greater good. At its heart, Advent it is a time of preparation and waiting 
for the coming of Jesus into our world and lives. 
 

With less than three weeks of our term left, your children are busy finishing off projects and final  
assessments as well as preparing for our various end of year activities. It is always uplifting when I 
visit the classrooms where I see our children engaged in their learning. We can learn from and be  
inspired by their enthusiasm and openness to try new things and do their best when presented with 
a challenge.  
 

We ask that you all book your child’s time slot for their numeracy testing. Your child can collect their 
report and learning journal after their testing session is complete. This opportunity gives us valuable 
information to inform our teaching of numeracy at the beginning of next year. It also enables time 
for your children to spend 1-1 time with their 2020 teachers. You can also book your child’s literacy 
timeslot online now which is in the beginning of 2020. 

Congratulations to the following students: 

Respectful Award: Dylan Pozar & Nyabol Lino 

Responsible Award: Adam Lagman 

 Resilient Award: Sam Lawrence  

Principal Award: Maddy Drohan, Quinn McMahon, Izzy Lizzul &  

Henrik Vandenberg 

Wonder Award: Xavier Tolevski 

Believe Award: Frieda Brinkmann, Quinn Vance & Lucas Davis 

Persevere Award: Lewin Blanch & Jufuor Nyok 

Create Award: Thomas Edwards 

School Captain Awards: Hannah Cochrane, Bianca Lawrence & Ngolueth Nyok 

 

Our School Vision 
We are an empowered and sustainable learning community, centred in faith and   
united in our respect and  responsibility for all of creation; we strive for excellence; 
actively living, learning, caring and growing together.  
together.  



 

  

 
 
Please read our school calendar carefully and note events over the next couple of weeks.   
We look forward to seeing as many of you who can make it to our closing of the year activities. 
 

As you know, a few weeks ago one of our senior staff members Deb Jones accepted a teaching  
position in Bendigo. We offer Deb our blessings as she embarks on this new path after fifteen years of 
service at St. Mary’s.  Mrs. Watts has also faithfully and capably served our school for sixteen years 
and is starting to think about transitioning into retirement. We decided to use this opportunity to 
bring new teachers into the school who could compliment what we already offer, bring in new  
perspectives, talents and skills as well as be given the opportunity to learn from our capable,  
experienced and accomplished team. We understand that you have placed great trust in us to do our 
very best to enable your precious child to flourish in every way and we intend to honour that trust.  
We are very excited about the further potential and possibility this creates for our students. We can 
offer the enthusiasm and new ideas of teachers in their early years of service who are in turn guided 
and complimented by the wisdom, skill and experience of Mrs. Watts, Mrs. White, Mrs. Condliffe,  
Mrs. Byrne, Mr. O’Sullivan and all of our current staff. 
We advertised widely over three weeks then had the great privilege of speaking with our shortlisted 
applicants who shared their aspirations as teachers with us. The panel included myself, Mrs. Watts, 
Mrs. White, Carla Kennedy as well as Fr. Wahid. We put much time and great consideration into  
learning as much as we could about our applicants in order to choose capable and inspiring teachers 
for your children. Indeed, we had enriching conversations and listening to our interviewees’ 
perspectives was a life-giving experience. 
 

We have great pleasure in announcing two new staff members for 2020 who have been very highly 
recommended to us. Ms. Danielle Crane comes to us with a Bachelor of Psychology (Honours) as well 
as a Graduate Diploma of Education (Primary).  Both of our new staff trained as primary school  
teachers after working in other areas of education and public relations. Danielle will be in her first year 
of teaching and Paul will be in his fourth year of teaching. Paul Johns completed his Bachelor of  
Teaching (Primary) in 2015 and comes across to us from St. Mary’s in Lancefield. Danielle is relocating 
from Perth where she has lived and been doing CRT work over the past few months. Both Danielle and 
Paul are very much looking forward to joining our learning community.  
 

Mrs. Watts will begin her transition into retirement next year and will work over 4 
days supporting in particular, the learning needs in the prep-one room as well as  
planning with Karen & Danielle and mentoring Danielle. In effect we will have three 
teachers and an LSO (Learning Support Officer) working with our prep to year three 
classes. We will have two teachers and an LSO working with Year 4-6 classes. 
 

The staff structures and teachers for 2020 are as follows:  

Prep - One (23 students): Ms. Danielle Crane Mon-Thurs & Mrs. Watts Friday morning 
then specialist classes with Mrs. Byrne Friday afternoon.             

Mrs. Watts will work across the Prep-Year 3 classes over 4 days each week. She will 
also plan with and mentor our junior school staff.  

Year Two-Three (23 students): Mrs. Karen White full time 

Year Four-Five (21 students): Mrs. Alison Condliffe Wednesdays off until March 10th 
then full time. Mr. Bernard Kerrins will take the class on Wednesdays until March 10th.  

Year Six (19 students): Mr. Paul Johns Mon-Thurs and Mr. Mark O’Sullivan on Fridays. 

LSO: Mr. Rob Wolff   Prep-Year 3 

LSO: Mrs. Barb Burchett   Year 4-6 

 



 

  

These are exciting times for St. Mary’s. Change brings new opportunity and we know you will join us 
in warmly welcoming our new teachers into our vibrant school community. 
Paul Johns will be taking his class this Tuesday on going up morning and we will meet Danielle when 
she starts in January next year. 
Together at St. Mary’s we will continue to support our students throughout their transition period 
developing specific skills that:  
 

 develop new friendships and improve self-esteem and confidence 

 assist them in their new school life, so that there are few concerns for parents  

 promote an increasing interest in school and schoolwork  

 allow them to get used to new routines and school organisation  

 allow them to experience curriculum continuity.  
 

Teaching Positions of Leadership in 2020  
 

Bronwyn Phillips: Principal & Learning Diversity Leader 
Mrs. Watts: Second in Charge & Literacy Leader 
Karen White: Religious Education, Numeracy & ICT Leader 
Alison Condliffe: Inquiry Leader 
Nicole Byrne: Leader of the Arts & Languages 
Mark O’Sullivan: Physical Education & Wellbeing Leader 
 

Thankyou Craig Trickey 
Thanks to Craig our children have developed skills on the  
keyboard which enable them to play numerous pieces. We all love to hear the 
sound of their music floating down the corridors.  
Congratulations children on all you have achieved. 
 
 

Newshounds Presentations 
Lisa Denis has invited our Castlemaine Mail Newshounds team to attend the annual Newshounds 
Awards Presentations to be held at the Castlemaine Library foyer on Saturday, December 7 at 
10am.  
This will be a short presentation ceremony where every school will receive an award and the winners 
of the 'Best Overall News Page' and 'People's Choice' winners will be announced. 
Representatives from major sponsor DON, the Castlemaine Mail and mascot Elliott Newshound  
himself will be in attendance on the day to present the awards to our lucky winners. 
 

In the lead up to the event all our Newshounds pages will be on display at the Castlemaine Library 
and you are encouraged to pop in and cast your votes for our 'People's Choice' prize. 
The pages will be on display from Friday November 29 until Saturday December 7. 
We need a couple of representatives to collect our prize on Saturday December 7. If you are able to 
attend the presentation that would be wonderful, and could you please let me know via email.  
 

Our students are thanked for their wonderful contributions in 2019.  
Billy Lister will be representing our school on this day and we welcome 
anyone else who is available to join Billy. Thank you. 
 
Transitioning  
The playground was buzzing with activity on Tuesday when our 2020 
Prep children joined us for the afternoon. Our 16 preps who are starting 
next year were delighted to meet their Year 6 buddy.  
 



 

  

There was much excitement as they discovered eggs in the henhouse as well! We will spend some 
more time getting to know each other on going up morning on December 10th at 9.00am until 11.00am. 
 

Each new year brings change and further opportunity. When change is framed with a positive and 
growth mindset your child is supported in their development. 
 

The transition (Orientation) days are a strategy we use to provide our students with a sense of  
belonging along with an opportunity to get to know both the teacher and the students they will share 
the coming year with. It also allows time to get a sense of the learning environment they will be  
working within. Transition, better described as a process of getting used to change, provides your child 
with huge opportunities for personal, emotional and social growth. It’s something we should  
not fear but embrace. The following are a few tips for you as a parent in supporting your child as  
they move into their next stage of schooling:  
 

1. Encourage self-advocacy 
 Self-advocacy is one of the most important skills your child will learn over the next few years. 

Speaking up for himself or herself and knowing how to ask for what they need is a critical, life-
long skill. Your child can only learn it if you make an intentional effort to back away and let him 
or her step up to the plate. 

 ·  When your child has a question about a project or a homework task, encourage them to con-
tact their teacher. Help your child brainstorm what to say, and maybe even craft the email or 
conversation together, but let the message come from your child.  

·  When your child feels like another student wronged him or her, encourage your child to     
report the incident to the teacher or even principal, but let him or her take the lead. You  can 
also check in with your child’s teacher if you feel the need to make sure that your child did 
speak with their teacher. A quick email will keep communication channels open.  

 

2. Allow your child to face challenges 
This one is always hard for parents, and for good reasons. We don’t like to 
see our children struggle. Our instinct is to jump in and rescue. However, 
we all know that the greatest lessons in life come from learning from our 
mistakes, and if our goal is to raise children to become strong, independent 
adults, we need to learn to let them stumble. 
  

·  Our children take their lead from our energy as parents. The attitude you 
project will be the attitude they absorb. Allow your child to experience 
the “natural consequences” of their decisions and actions. Maybe your 
child will receive feedback that they don’t want to hear but hopefully 
this will support healthy change.  

 

 ·  Focus on growth instead of grades. Your child won’t earn an A on every single task, and 
that’s okay. Focus your conversations on how hard he or she is working, what is being 
learned, what support is needed, and how skills are growing, rather than just what your 
child’s grades are. The most important thing parents can do at this age is learn to ask, “How 
can I help? What kind of support do you need?” instead of “How can I fix this for you?”  

 

3. Encourage positive risk-taking. 
 Primary school is the perfect time to try new things and becoming comfortable with taking  

positive risks is another critical skill in a child’s development. Some ideas for risk-taking include:  

·  trying a new sport.  
·  joining a club or starting a new one.   
·  expanding their circle of friends.  
·  trying a music class or a new hobby.  



 

  

There are so many ways your child can learn to take a positive risk. The 
important part as a parent is to always acknowledge and praise the effort 
and courage it takes to try something new.  
 

The coming year is an exciting and nervous time for not only our students, 
but also for our teachers. Be thoughtful about the messages you are 
sending your kids about this new adventure. Let your child/ren know that 
it can be exciting, energising, challenging, and new. Next year will be  
another opportunity for wonderful transformation! Prepare for it, brace 
yourself for it, but most of all, enjoy it!  

 
December 16th Classroom Moving Day:  Your help needed:} 
On Monday, December 16th the current year six students will have their day out. At school we will be 
moving from our current classrooms and setting up our temporary learning spaces for 2020 as the 
building work will begin in January. We welcome your help any time during this day to assist with this 
process. The junior school desks etc will be moved into the library. The year 4-6 classes will set up in 
the Arts Hub. Please email your child’s teacher if you can help on this day. Thank you. 
 
Order your Year 6 Tops for 2020 Now! 
You may order your child’s Year 6 polo and/or rugby top from Hip Pocket any time now. We would like 
to have the order ready for the beginning of 2020. All orders need to be in by December 31st to ensure 
this. 
 
Missing Clothing 
Please check our lost property basket (now in the front foyer) if you are missing 
uniform. If you have a new Size 10 Polo that has come home during the swimming 
week Jodi Tolevski is looking for it. A size 6 fleece with Charlie’s name on it is also 
missing. Please ensure all items are clearly labelled. Thank you. 

 
Cyber Safety 
Your children have taken home Cyber bully  
stopper cards for your information as pictured. If you have any  
concerns about online bullying please let us know. As part of our 
cyber safety education we work with the children to learn about 
how to remain safe online. We encourage you to keep watch and 
educate your child about cyber safe practices at home.  
eSmart supports positive online behaviours. For further information 
you can search esmart.org.au 
 

Bush Fire Safety 
I ask you to make sure that 
you read the attached flyer 

about our school’s proce-
dures on Code Red days. In 

the event of a day being      
declared a code red day St. Mary’s School will be closed. We are 

aware that some children may live or be in different zones and 
we ask that you execute your own bushfire preparedness plan 

as necessary and if you deem it unsafe to send your child to 
school on non-code red days that you let us know that your child will be absent.  

Please see our Bushfire Management Policy further in this newsletter. 
 
 
 



 

  

Please Book Numeracy & Literacy Testing Interviews for all 2020 Students. 
We will be allowing time for your child’s 2020 teachers to work 1-1 with your children to do pre  
numeracy and literacy testing. This will inform their teaching for the beginning of the 2020 school 
year. These times also create an opportunity for your child and their teacher to develop and build on 
relationship which is pivotal to learning. You will be able to book in your interviews now online via 
School Interviews according to the links later in this newsletter. Numeracy interviews will be conduct-
ed over December 18th & 19th and Literacy interviews will take place over January 29th & 30th. 
 
Playground Improvements 
Thank you to Phil Watts who has 
completed the installation of the 
brush fencing behind the junior 
playground. Our recently planted 
banksia rose plants will adorn this 
area beautifully as they grow. The 
children have also started painting 
their planned designs onto our or-
ange cow…. Watch this space! 

 
Christmas Crafts in the Arts Hub 
Our children are expressing their creativity in making Christmas decorations 
this week. Pictured are Thomas, Adam and Sullivan who are proud of their  
creations. 
 
Ukulele & Recorder to Play Carols in our Town 
Our musicians are looking forward to playing for our local community this 
Monday. You may complete your permission for your child to take part in  
playing carols outside IGA on Monday December 9th between 9.30 and 
10.00am via CareMonkey.  
 

 

Mercy Building Upgrade 
We hope to start the refurbishment of our main classroom  
area in January. Our architect met the engineer at our school 
last week to go over some final details and they will advertise 
for a builder over the next couple of weeks. The project is  
estimated to take three months, so we plan to be back in the 
main learning areas by term 2 next year. The children will see 
this year through in their current classrooms and spend first 
term either in the library, Arts hub or Dhelkunya Building. 
 
Mount Alexander Shire Council Climate Change Forum 
Registration is open for anyone who would like to speak with the Shire  
Council about climate change with the purpose of presenting your view and 
you may attend as an observer as well. Details are in the flyer as pictured. A 
full page copy is included later in this newsletter. 
 
Senior Citizens Lunch: Asking for slices and biscuits  
Our Year 2-3 students were very involved in preparing goodies for our senior 
citizens on Wednesday. The date has been set and preparations have begun 
for this very popular event.  



 

  

Carolynne Spencer is co-ordinating the lunch and our children will be involved. If you are able to assist 
with food or on the day-(Thursday December 12th at 12.00pm) Carolynne would like to hear from you.  
 

If you have the time to bake or shop, we  
welcome plates of slice or biscuits to offer as 
part of the dessert or traditional Christmas 
goodie gift. You can drop these off at the 
front office from next week. It would help if 
you had ingredients listed if you bake some-
thing.  Thank you:}  

 
St. Vincent De Paul Giving Tree  

We have our St. Vincent De Paul Giving Tree set up in the front foyer. Our St. Vincent De 
Paul Society offer much needed support to families and the giving tree initiative allows 

children who may not have a present under their Christmas tree to receive a gift. All of 
your donations are very much appreciated. SVDP use 
money that also covers the costs of food to supply 

their food bank to buy toys for children The donations we offer means 
that they have to spend less on gifts therefore they have more money 
to keep food supplies stocked for the needy. Vouchers and toys are 
welcomed. If you donate money, that will go in the pool of money to 
buy toys. More information will follow later in this newsletter. Thank 
you for your generosity. We also invite donations of non-perishable 
foods to be dropped off in the front foyer. 

 
Interactive Play Area: Sturdy sticks needed!  
Your children are immersing themselves in the  
construction of huts in our interactive play area  
and they are very much enjoying the additional sticks 
and rocks. We could use further 1.5 to 3  
metre length sticks if you have any. Thank you very 
much. 

 

Year 4-6 Sovereign Hill 2020 Camp Payment 
Our year 4-6 students will attend our history camp at Sovereign Hill in 2020 in February from Monday 
17th until Wednesday 19th. Years 4-6 will attend this camp. Details will be sent out by the end of this 
year. We need to pay for this activity before the children take part therefore we require camp fees to 
be paid in full prior to your child attending the camp. For your financial planning the approximate cost 
for the camp will be $350.00 per student. 

 
School Photo Display Board 
Congratulations and thank you to Maddy, Izzy and Quinn for updating our 
display board. This was one of their school captain goals and they have 
worked hard to achieve it. You may now view current photos when you 
have the time. 
 
School Fees in 2020 
We have included next year’s fee schedule for your forward planning. We keep fees to a minimum and 
have only increased them by $35.00 in 2020 as outlined below. From now on your statement of fees will 
be emailed to you. Should you require a hard copy please ask Karen at the office. 
 
 



 

  

Family Fee:               $ 1,250.00        per family (an increase of $25.00) 

Curriculum Levy:      $ 300.00            per child 

Capital Levy:               $ 175.00           per family (an increase of $10.00) 

Excursion Levy:         $ 100.00            per child 

 
School Holiday Watering Roster 
In order to keep our plants thriving we welcome your support to  
water our plants over the summer holidays. If you are able to assist 
could you please email Barb Burchett on:   
bburchett@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au  with the dates you are 
available between December 20th and January 26th. If we get enough 
people you may only need to be rostered on once. When we com-
plete the roster we will send out instructions. Thank you very much in 
anticipation of your assistance. 
 
Uniform in 2020 & School Bags 
School bags for 2020 can be ordered at Hip Pocket in Johnstone St. along with all of our uniform items. 
They are currently waiting on a further order to come in as the bags they got in  the last order were 
too small. A reminder that as from the beginning of 2020 all children will be required to wear the  
current school uniform. 

May we remain fully present in each other’s company as we celebrate all  
the learning and growth of our children as this year draws to a close. 
 

 
Kind regards, 
Bronwyn Phillips, 
Principal. 

 
 
 
 

Numeracy Testing (all grades for 2020) - Wednesday, 18th or     
Thursday, 19th December - to make your child’s appointment log into 
www.schoolinterviews.com.au and put in code m2vwf 

Literacy Testing (all grades for 2020) - Wednesday, 29th or  
Thursday, 30th January, 2020 - to make your child’s appointment log 
into www.schoolinterviews.com.au and put in code bmr24 

Please remember to book your child in for 

both Testing periods - Numeracy and Literacy  

(applies to ALL students who will be attending in 2020). 

“Then Jesus told him, ‘Because you have seen me, you have believed; 

blessed are those who have not seen and yet have believed.’” - John 20:29 

mailto:bburchett@smcastlemaine.catholic.edu.au
mailto:www.schoolinterviews.com.au
mailto:www.schoolinterviews.com.au
http://www.biblestudytools.com/search/?t=niv&q=joh+20:29


 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  



 

  

Do you have a current Health Care Card? 

If so, you can access Saver Plus, where your savings are matched 

dollar for dollar up to $500 for your child’s education. 

Flyers available from the school office. 



 

  



 

  

 P & F News . . . 

Find the P&F private group on Facebook – “Ladies of St Mary’s PS”  
 

Calendar Dates:- 
 

Friday 6th December – Ladies Night, Granada Café, 6.30pm 

Tuesday 12th December – Senior Citizens Lunch 12noon, St Mary’s Hall 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Vision Portrait Fundraiser 

 

 
Please be advised 

that this fundraiser 

has been cancelled. 

 

Colgate Fundraiser 

Please keep collecting all year round! 

Senior Citizens 

Lunch 

 
 

Tuesday 12th December  

12noon onwards 
 

Help needed on the day and donations of 

biscuits/slices greatly appreciated! 

Giving Tree 
 

Keep an eye out for the St Vincent’s Giving 

Tree in the main foyer!  
 

St Vincents are always grateful for donations of 

non-perishable food items and there will be a 

basket in foyer year round for collection. Items 

include pasta, pasta sauces, toothpaste/

brushes, soups, condiments, etc. 

 

Ladies Night - All Welcome 

Friday 6th December 6.30pm 

Granada Café 
146 Duke Street, Castlemaine 

RSVP Kari 0402 076 340 

 



 

  

Community News . . . 



 

  

Parish News . . . 

Please consider supporting St.  
Vincent de Paul this Christmas by pur-

chasing a gift for a child for  
our wishing tree. 

 

Please leave gifts unwrapped by the 
Christmas tree in the side porch of St. 

Mary’s Presbytery or 
at the school office by 
Sunday, 15th December. 

 

Your generosity will be very 
much appreciated. 

 



 

  

We desperately need volunteers to help on the  

day and donations of biscuits, etc. Please ring 

Carolynne on 0488 922141 if you can assist. 

Thank you. 

Please pass on this invitation to 

anyone you know who may be 

spending Christmas alone or who 

struggles on Christmas Day. 



 

  



 

  


